Dear Fred,

Thanks for your recent note and copy of your letter to Kleindeinst. Needless to say, I'll be interested to know what he replies, if he does reply.

As you deduced, I wrote the Texas Observer piece long before the Lattimer article in Resident & Staff Physician became available. I submitted it to the Texas Observer on the 6th of March, it was accepted two weeks later, but then took a very long time to appear, for reasons unknown to me. I do have a copy of the Lattimer article but thanks for offering to supply it.

This is a good epperturity to mention that I'll be away from July 15th to September 1st, address c/o General Delivery, Ocean Beach, Fire Island, New York 11770. Phone 516-583-5245.

Best, as ever,